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(Question Serial No. 0079 ) 

Head:  (49) Food and Environmental Hygiene Department 

Subhead (No. & title): (-) Not Specified 

Programme: (3) Market Management and Hawker Control 

Controlling Officer: Director of Food and Environmental Hygiene (Miss Vivian LAU) 

Director of Bureau: Secretary for Food and Health 

This question originates from: Estimates on Expenditure Volume I  Page 253  (if applicable)   

Question (Member Question No.  24):  

During 2014-15, the Department will assist the Food and Health Bureau in developing proposals for 
improving the operating environment of public markets, taking into account the recommendations of the 
consultancy study commissioned in December 2013.  In this connection, please provide details, including the 
consultancy fee, the timetable of work, the specific measures to be taken, the manpower arrangement and the 
expenditure required. 
 
Asked by: Hon. CHEUNG Yu-yan, Tommy  

Reply: 

 
In December 2013, the Food and Health Bureau commissioned a consultant for developing proposals to 
improve the operating environment of public markets thereby enabling them to fulfil the functions expected 
of them.  The consultancy fee amounts to $2 million.  The consultant is expected to submit preliminary study 
findings in mid-2014 if the study progresses smoothly.  The study will be monitored by existing staff.  No 
additional manpower and resources will be required.  
 


